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Dear Sir or Madam
 
Thank you for notifying the Peak District National Park Authority (Ref. 20029732) about the
forthcoming A57 Link Roads scheme Preliminary Meeting - Tuesday 16 November 2021 and
Wednesday 17th November.
 
We recognise that the meeting will be focussed on the Examination process and would like to
raise an item of some concern to the Peak District National Park Authority.  This is in relation to
the fact that the Planning Inspectorate has not invited the Peak District National Park Authority
to produce and submit a Local Impact Report.
 
Whilst the scheme lies wholly outside of the boundary of the Peak District National Park, the
scheme is predicted to significantly increase traffic flows on roads across the National Park,
including the A628 Woodhead Pass and the A57 Snake Pass.  It should be noted that the A57
Snake Pass does not form part of the National Highways Strategic Road Network and crosses
through land covered by both national and international designation.  As we believe that the A57
Link Roads scheme will have a potentially significant impact on a National Park, the best way in
which this effect should be considered within the examination would be for the National Park
Authority to provide a Local Impact Report for inclusion.  We therefore believe that the failure to
invite the Peak District National Park Authority to submit a Local Impact Report is a significant
oversight by the Planning Inspectorate, as it fails to demonstrate proper regard for the pursuit of
National Park purposes (in accordance with section 62 of the Environment Act 1995).
 
We would like the opportunity to express this point at the Preliminary Meeting.
 
Kind regards
 
Tim

Tim Nicholson
Transport Policy Planner

Sign up to receive the Peak District National Park Foundation’s Our Peak e-newsletter to keep
up to date with campaigns and projects to look after the National Park for everyone forever.



Donate here       

--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
This email message may contain confidential information, may be legally privileged and /or contain
personal views or opinions that are not the Authority’s. It is intended only for the use of the addressee
or those included on the email recipients. If you have received this email in error please tell us and
delete it immediately. Under Freedom of Information legislation email content may be disclosed. The
Authority may monitor email traffic data and also the content of email for the purposes of security. Our
Privacy Notice tells you about how we will use, and store your information, in line with the GDPR.
Please click here to view the notice.

No employee or agent is authorised to conclude any legally binding agreement on behalf of the
Authority with another party by email without express written confirmation by the Authority’s Head of
Law or authorised deputy for the specific agreement.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------

 

 

This e-mail has been scanned for all viruses by CensorNet. The service is powered by
MailSafe.
For more information please visit 




